
STATE OF MINNESOTA 

DEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATION 
Reorganization Order Number 136 

Pursuant to Minnesota Statutes, Section 16B.37 (1984), the following 
reorganization order is made with the prior approval of the Governor. 

In order to improve efficiency and in order that certain youth assistance 
programs be administered by a department which has a substantial existing 
commitment to the economic and social development of Minnesota's youth, all 
responsibilities, powers, duties, rights, obligations, and other authority 
imposed by law upon the Department of Energy and Economic Development for the 
following state and federal grant programs will be transferred from the 
Department of Energy and Economic Development to the Department of Jobs and 
Training. 

Federal Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention Act Grants 
State Youth Intervention Act Grants 

The Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention Act Grants assist local and 
statewide organizations with programs designed to work with juveniles, primarily 
those who are, or have the potential to be, involved as an offender in the 
juvenile justice system. Funded programs assist juveniles by correcting 
circumstances which have led them to the juvenile justice system. The Youth 
Intervention Program awards grants to non-residential community-based programs 
providing advocacy, education, and counseling to ybuth and their families 
experiencing personal, familial, school, legal, or chemical problems. Both of 
these programs closely parallel existing goals of the Department of Jobs and 
Training, specifically its effort to focus youth employment programs on 
preventing disadvantaged youth from dropping out of high school and to serve 
youth who have dropped out of school and are involved in the juvenile justice 
system. 

The authority in Minnesota Statutes 116J.404 (1984), as amended by Minnesota 
Laws 1986, Chapter 319, to receive and administer the Juvenile Justice and 
Delinquency Prevention Act Grant program authorized by the Congress under the 
Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention Act of 1974, as amended, is 
transferred from the Department of Energy and Economic Development to the 
Department of Jobs and Training. The Department of Jobs and Training shall be 
the sole agency responsible for supervising the preparation and administration 
of the state plan for juvenile justice required by the Juvenile Justice and 
Delinquency Prevention Act of 1974, as amended. The Juvenile Justice Advisory 
Committee currently serving as the supervisory board for the Department of 
Energy and Economic Development with respect to preparation and administration 
of the state plan and award of grants shall now serve in the same capacity for 
the Department of Jobs and Training. 

The authority to administer the Youth Intervention Program authorized by the 
Minnesota State Legislature under Minnesota Statutes, Section 116J.405 (1984), 
is transferred from the Department of Energy and Economic Development to the 
Department of Jobs and Training. All duties of "the commissioner" set forth in 
Minnesota Statutes, Section 116J.405 (1984) are duties of the Commissioner of 
Jobs and Training. 



Xhe Department of Energy and Economic Development shall terminate all existing 
letters of credit awarded to it through grant agreements with the U.S. 
Department of Justice pursuant to the Juvenile Justice and Delinquency 
Prevention Act of 1974, as amended. The Department of Jobs and Training shall 
concurrently submit applications to the u.s. Department of Justice for receipt 
of grants and letters of credit equal to those to be terminated by the 
Department .of Energy and Economic Development. 

The Department of Energy and Economic Development shall transfer Sixty-two 
Thousand, Three Hundred Sixty-four dollars ($62,364) from its account, for 
payment of Youth Intervention Grants that have already been awarded, to the 
Department of Jobs and Training. The Department of Jobs and Training shall use 
these funds to pay fiscal year 1986 Youth Intervention Grants awarded by the 
Department of Energy and Economic Development. 

Consistent with this transfer of authority, the following position and its 
incumbent are transferred from the Department of Energy and Economic Development 
to the Department of Jobs and Training with all accrued benefits: 

Position Number Incumbent Classification 

385690-F Jerry Ascher Planner Principal State 

The complement of the Department of Energy and Economic Development, as provided 
by Minnesota Laws 1985, Special Session, Chapter 13, is decreased by one federal 
position. 

The Department of Jobs and Training shall use fiscal year 1986 administrative 
dollars awarded to it by the United States Department of Justice, Office of 
Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention, for all severance and unemployment 
costs associated with the termination of employment of the Research Analyst 
Intermediate (Position Number 592720) who worked for the Juvenile Justice and 
Delinquency Prevention Grant Program through June 27, 1986. 

A total of One Hundred Seventy Thousand dollars ($170,000) from the Fiscal Year 
1987 State Appropriation made available for the Youth Intervention Program 
Grants and nonadjudicated community corrections programs serving White Bear 
Lake, pursuant to Minnesota Laws 1985, Special Session, Chapter 9, Article 1, 
Section 3, SUbdivision 3, and Section 4, Subdivision 3(a), is transferred from 
the Department of Energy and Economic Development to the Department of Jobs and 
Training. A total of Fifty-five Thousand, Three Hundred dollars ($55,300) shall 
be transferred from Fiscal Year 1987 State Appropriation to the Department of 
Energy and Economic Development to the Department of Jobs and Training for the 
state match to the Federal Administrative dollars for the Juvenile Justice and 
Delinquency Prevention Act Grant Program. 

The Department of Energy and Economic Development shall give to the Department 
of Jobs and Training all grants, contracts, books, plans, paper, records, and 
necessary equipment, furnishings, and supplies relating to the transferred 
responsibilities that are within the control of the Department of Energy and 
Economic Development. 

The Commissioner of Finance shall make the necessary financial de~erminations in 
accordance with Minnesota Statutes, Section 16B.37, subdivision 3 (1984). 



r. 

~he.effective date of this order is July 1, 1986. The order is herewith filed 
with the Secretary of State and shall remain in effect until amended or 
repealed. 
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